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Mission Statement 

The Citizens Police Academy Alumni 

Association of Norfolkõs mission is to 

support law enforcement in Norfolk, VA 

through education, information, 

networking, community service and 

volunteerism.  

The Presidentôs Beat 

Dear Membership, 

 What a great turn out we had 
for February's General 
Meeting. It was great to see so 
many members in attendance. 

 I would like to give a special 
thanks to Officer Whitley for 
his presentation on Awareness and Personal Safety. 
Officer Whitley gave the membership excellent safety 
tips. One of the tips, I personally took to heart. I have 
two small dogs and I tend to walk them in the same 
direction most of the time. It was enlightening to learn 
that doing so was not a good idea. People tend to pay 
attention to your habits and patterns. Please remember 
to share all the safety tips we were given with your 
neighbors, friends and family. We are citizen partners 
with the Norfolk Police Department, and part of our 
responsibilities is to share information that will help to 
keep our neighborhoods safe. 

 As you know, The Crime Prevention Award 
Ceremony is March 20, 2017 at 6:30pm, location: 
Doubletree By Hilton. I hope to see many of our 
CPAAAN members in attendance. I want to give a 
very special thank you to August Raber for donating 
Crime Prevention Award tickets for our raffle. I hope 
everyone that won a ticket, will attend the Awards 
Ceremony. If for any reason, you are unable to attend, 
please give the ticket to someone who would like to 
attend, or call me and I will donate the ticket to 
someone. 

 I look forward to seeing you at The Award Ceremony 
and at our next General Meeting, March 21, 2017 at 
7pm. 

Yvette Brown, President    
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     Boosters: 

¶ Faye Johansen  

¶ Eileen and Sam Sanchez  

¶ August Raber  

Any donation is fully tax -deductible and greatly 

appreciated. Make checks payable to CPAAAN 

and mail to:  CPAAAN Treasurer, 2500 N.  

Military Highway, Norfolk,   23502 
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President  ........................ Yvette Brown (339 -8091) 

 Email: brwnski1@gmail.com  

Vice President  .............. Allen Williams (853 -7603) 

      Email: d10457@gmail.com  

Recording Secy ................ Sharon Beaty (439 -9927) 

Treasurer  ................... Valerie Honaker (567 -3287) 

Chaplainéééé...éé..Bill Childress (588-5887) 

Activity Coordinators..Valerie Honaker (567 -3287) 

éééééééé...ééTammy Nolette (238-0185) 
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Jail Program  ................. Allen Williams (853 -7603) 

Membership...  Allen & Donna Williams (853 -7603) 
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Minutes from FEBRUARY, 2017 

CPAAAN General Meeting 
February 21, 2017 
Minutes 
  
The meeting was called to order by President Yvette Brown at 
7:00 pm.  The invocation was given, the Pledge of Allegiance recit-
ed, minutes of the last meeting were approved, and the treasurer's 
report was presented.  
  
Roger Whitley from the Office of Community Affairs was our guest 
speaker.  He spoke about several programs that offer citizens the 
opportunity to partner with law enforcement in identifying suspi-
cious situations.  He stated that 95% of arrests are the direct result 
of a citizen's phone call. 
  
Neighborhood Watch involved persons in each neighborhood who 
keep an eye out for any unusual activity in their areas and report 
it.  The Community Affairs Office can also disseminate information 
to Neighborhood Watch Captains who can send it to their mem-
bers.  Statistics indicate that there is a 15-18% reduction in crime 
in areas that have an active Neighborhood Watch program. 
  
The Business Watch program operates in a similar manner to 
Neighborhood Watch.  Business owners are encouraged to keep 
an eye on businesses. 
  
Dog Walker Watch is much like Neighborhood Watch except it 
encourages citizens to be aware of their surroundings while doing 
everyday activities, such as walking their dog.  If a suspicious ac-
tivity is observed, citizens should go to a safe place and notify po-
lice, not confronting suspects themselves. 
  
Suspect Identification Profile information provided us with specific 
examples of characteristics to be observed in persons engaged in 
suspicious activities.  Descriptions that will assist law enforcement 
in identifying these persons include a description of inalterable 
physical traits such as height, weight, and features such as 
scars.  A description of any weapons and vehicles is also appreci-
ated. 
  
He provided three ways to report crimes, including phone call to 
664-7938.  The person who answers the phone will take the re-
port.  You can request an officer come to you and get the infor-
mation, or you can fill out an online form.  
  
His department provides residential security surveys, a speaker's 
bureau, and administers the PALS program. 
  
Announcements after the presentation included reminders: 
  
Crime Prevention Awards, March 20, tickets $30 
Citizen's Police Academy begins, March 30, please attend and 
bring a covered dish 
Criminal Justice Explorer Graduation, March 31, 3rd Patrol Divi-
sion 
Active Shooter Drill, April 8, 9-12 
  
Door prizes were distributed. 
  
Respectfully submitted, 
Susan Winstin, substituting for Secretary Sharon Beaty 

  


